Sussex County Board of Supervisors Budget Workshop

Tuesday, April 21, 2009, 4:00 p.m.

School Board Meeting Room
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CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Fly called the April 21, 2009 Fiscal Year 2010 Budget Workshop to order.

Chairman Fly stated the purpose was to review further the proposed Fiscal Year 2010 budget including revenues, expenditures and further reductions. Monies are needed to fund the elementary school projects. Also, after discussion with members of the Sheriff’s Department, the issue of overtime should be brought back for discussion. 

Fiscal Year 2010 Budget

Mr. Whitaker, Director of Finance, reviewed information that had been presented at previous sessions. A balanced Fiscal Year 2010 Budget had been presented, which included $6.5 million of landfill revenue.  The following items must be decided upon:

                                                                      

 Revenue                 Expenditures

(a)  Reduction in Landfill                                
  $500,000

(b)  Funding OLF                                                                                          $100,000

(c) Transfer from G/F Fund Balance               
 $600,000

(d) New debt on $20 million Elementary                                                    $600,000
            Schools Project               
(e) 8 cent RE tax increase                               $628,000

          or 

     8 cent equivalent reduction in 

            Expenditures                                                                                       ($628,000)

(f) Elimination of all overtime                                                                      ($276,223)

(g) Reduction in Schools Local Funding 5%                                               ($407,209)

(h) Elimination of local salary supplements                                                ($865,595)

(i) Elimination of excess Comp Board Positions                                         ($380,344)

(j) Elimination of two County Positions                                                       ($92,100)

Balanced Budget                                                      ?                                        ?

After discussion, the Board requested additional information and/or action on the following items:

      1. Prepare an ordinance for adoption of a lodging tax.

2. Present information at the next work session on a meals tax.

3. Fee for Services (emergency/medical)

   4. Have the County Attorney to request a General Attorney’s Opinion regarding: 

a. Whether the County is in violation of the FLSA or state law when excluding any leave or holiday hours awarded in a 28 day cycle when calculating hours needed to reach the 171 hours required before the time and one half rate of pay is required for the size of Sussex’s Sheriff Department;
b. Whether the Sheriff’s Department can separate pay for areas of other operations (i.e. traffic enforcement, courtroom security, etc.), and pay these duties at time and one half rate and exclude these hours of work when calculating other overtime pay in a 28 day cycle;
c. Whether the Sheriff’s Department can pay a flat rate for other operations (i.e. traffic enforcement, courtroom security, etc.);
d. Whether the Sheriff has the authority to assign any deputy to perform any duty in law enforcement without designating any one area (i.e. traffic enforcement, courtroom security, etc.) as an area that would receive compensation at time and one-half rate or is working these areas strictly voluntary;
e. Add $600,000 for Elementary Schools Project; and
f. Show landfill tipping fees of $6,500,000.
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR PARKER, seconded by Supervisor HARRELL and carried:  RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors has determined that an additional three percent (3%) across the board reduction be adopted; and 
FURTHER RESOLVED that Department Heads be responsible for deciding how this 3% reduction will be implemented within their budgets to achieve the three percent reduction.

Voting aye: Caple, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: Fly, Birdsong

RECESS
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR PARKER, seconded by SUPERVISOR HARRELL and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors hereby recesses  until Monday, May 4, 2009, 7:00 p.m., General District Courtroom, Sussex Judicial Center to continue preparation of fiscal year 2010 budget.
Voting aye: Caple, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: Fly, Birdsong

